
From: Mishaan, Jessica  
Sent: Thursday, October 01, 2015 8:15 AM 
To: brianedubie@gmail.com 
Subject: response to public records request 

Mr. Dubie, 

Please find the email below from Sarah London, Counsel to Governor Peter Shumlin. 

Thank you, 

Jessica Mishaan | Paralegal 
Office of the Governor 
109 State Street 
Montpelier, VT 05609-0101 
802.828.3333 
__________ 

October 1, 2015 

Brian Dubie 
P.O. Box 1075 
St. Albans, VT 05478 
Via email to: brianedubie@gmail.com 

Re: Your public records act request 

Dear Mr. Dubie, 

Please find documents attached in response to your public records act request dated September 16, 
2015.  Please note that non-public contact information has been redacted pursuant to 1 V.S.A. § 
317(c)(7) and certain executive privileged communications have been withheld pursuant to 1 V.S.A. § 
317(c)(1) and (c)(4).  In addition, one record of correspondence by the Department of Public Service to a 
constituent has been withheld under 1 V.S.A. § 317(c)(27). 

If you feel any information has been wrongfully withheld, you may appeal to Darren Springer. 

We hope this information is helpful to you. 

Sincerely, 

Sarah London 
Counsel to the Governor 

mailto:brianedubie@gmail.com




From: "The Official Website of the Governor of Vermont" <vt-cms-support@egov.com> 

Date: 7/22/2015 3:09:40 PM 

To: "governorvt@state.vt.us" <governorvt@state.vt.us> 

Cc:  

Subject: Form submission from: Send a Message to Governor Peter Shumlin 

Dear Governor Shumlin, 

I would like to call your attention to a horrific wind project that is being  

proposed just 2,300' from my house and around the same distance to many other 

homes. The towers proposed for this project are up to 499’ tall – the  

tallest in New England. These towers would be the largest and yet also the  

closest to homes in Vermont. 

Many people in other towns with these wind projects are having many health  

issues. With these towers closer to people and taller, I can only imagine the  

health issues that will come from this project. 

You may not have heard about this project before now. It is being proposed by  

Swanton Wind, LLC. How could that be when the developer is getting ready to  

file his 45 day notice for his CPG for the project? Well, that is because he  

put up his wind monitoring tower without filing for a CPG for that. He was  

working with a group who has done this type of work before and obviously knew  

that they should have applied for a permit. The only reasoning for not  

applying would be that they didn’t want anyone to know what they were  

doing. Therefore the town and all of the adjoining land owners lost years of  

notification about this project. A monetary penalty is not enough for this  

developer. He should be heavily fined, the Met tower should be removed  

immediately and then he should start with filing for an application to put a  

Met tower up. Then, the town would be notified along with the adjoining land  

owners. Also, ANR could be involved in where is the best placement for the  

Met tower on the ridge. As it is, it is located just in front of a large  

beaver pond at the top of the ridge. 

This ridge is a high habitat area and filled with wetlands and vernal pools.  

The ridge is not very wide and yet he wants to cram seven industrial wind  

turbines onto it. He is going to give that wildlife no way to move around. On  

the other side of this ridge is a beautiful pond (Fairfield Pond) which has  

many camps and year round homes. What will happen to the run-off if this  

ridge is destroyed of its natural vegetation? 

There is also only one way in and one way out of this project and that is  

through the private road for our small development. That would be a safety  

issue both during construction and after. 

With all of the issues with wind projects in Vermont being built too close to  

homes and causing health issues, noise pollution and diminution of property  

values, I think it is time to take a step back and make sure that any wind  



projects are built in appropriate locations. Not in high habitat areas, not  

in wetlands and most certainly not so close to homes. Wind projects are being  

given the green light to go in anywhere within Vermont that someone wants to 

file an application. The towns and the people most affected by these projects  

are not being given any say and that is simply not right. Just because the  

wind blows on a ridgeline does not mean that it is the right place to put up  

industrial wind turbines. 

The lights are not going to go out in Vermont if this project does not go up.  

Therefore there is no need to rush this until proper siting guidelines can be  

set for the State of Vermont. 

I would like to know that the State of Vermont cares about it citizens (all  

of them and not just the ones with money) and I want to remain living in the  

Green Mountain State. I have lived in Vermont all of my life and I expected  

to remain here until the end of my life, but if I find that my state cares so  

little about the health and well-being of its citizens, I may have to change  

my plans. 

Sincerely, 

Christine Lang 

 

 

 

 

Dear Christine, 

Thank you for contacting me regarding a proposed wind project in Swanton. 

As you know I believe we can deploy clean renewable energy for communities while also being 

mindful of thoughtful community input. My understanding is that this proposed project is in its 

early stages, and that it would still need to move through the Public Service Board process prior 

to receiving approval for construction. I appreciate the concerns you have raised, and I encourage 

you to be in touch directly with the Public Service Department, which will be involved in any 

Board process on this project. I am forwarding your letter to Commissioner Chris Recchia, and 

will ask him to follow-up with you. 

Again, thank you for your email. Please know I will keep your thoughts in mind, and don't 

hesitate to reach out if I can be of assistance in the future. 

Sincerely, 

Peter Shumlin 

Governor 



109 State Street, Pavilion 

Montpelier, Vermont 05609 

802-828-3333 

From: "The Official Website of the Governor of Vermont" <vt-cms-support@egov.com> 

Date: 7/30/2015 8:44:25 PM 

To: "governorvt@state.vt.us" <governorvt@state.vt.us> 

Cc:  

Subject: Form submission from: Send a Message to Governor Peter Shumlin 

Dear Governor Shumlin: 

I am an extremeley concerned citizen regarding the wind energy project being 

proposed in Swanton (Rocky Ridge). I am not saying I’m against wind or  

solar energy, but my concern lies in that this is being proposed in a  

recently developed residential area. Wouldn’t a project like this be  

better placed in an area where there are no houses close by and not in a  

place easily viewed by tourist and our citizens? Wouldn't it be better to  

have this location be a solar farm? They have to cut the trees down in order  

to make room for this project so why not a solar farm? 

I have done research and see how wind turbines impacts the landowners close 

to the site. Who is going to compensate the landowners within the close  

vicinity whose land value will now decrease significantly? There’s too  

much literature out there to suggest that these do not impact neighboring  

land value. Is someone going to guarantee regular resale value on these  

houses and if they are unable to obtain this value, are they going to be  

compensated by this landowner putting up the windmills? Especially since  

they were not aware of a “large” wind project prior to buying? 

Everything I read states these should be placed in a rural area and not  

around houses. Fairfield Pond is a haven for many and to have this  

structural view appear at this site just breaks my heart. Why is this being  

approved in this beautiful location? Let’s not irresponsibly place these  

wind turbines but instead place them at a site location that is a win for the  

state and its citizens. When I traveled through Kansas in 2013, there were  

wind turbines upon wind turbines upon wind turbines on wind farms. They were 

not placed near residential areas. 

You are our governor. Please help us and these neighbors that are impacted. 



It’s just way too close to homeowners. I am so sad and feel for these  

individuals. It’s not right that these young families have to struggle  

through this just because green power is being prioritized and with no  

thought to the impact on these residents through irresponsible placement.  

This view in a residential well traveled area will taint Vermont where it  

will no longer be considered the beautiful Green Mountain State. 

 

It is imperative that you assist the residential citizens of Vermont and  

request movement of this project to a non-residential area. 

 

With sincere respect for your assistance, 

 

Jennie Boudreau 

 

Dear Jennie, 

 

Thank you for contacting me regarding a proposed wind project in Swanton. 

 

As you know I believe we can deploy clean renewable energy for communities while also being mindful 

of thoughtful community input. My understanding is that this proposed project is in its early stages, and 

that it would still need to move through the Public Service Board process prior to receiving approval for 

construction. I appreciate the concerns you have raised, and I encourage you to be in touch directly with 

the Public Service Department, which will be involved in any Board process on this project. I am 

forwarding your letter to Commissioner Chris Recchia, and will ask him to follow-up with you. 

 

Again, thank you for your email. Please know I will keep your thoughts in mind as we move forward, and 

don't hesitate to reach out if our office can be of assistance in the future.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

Peter Shumlin 

Governor 

 

 

From: "The Official Website of the Governor of Vermont" <vt-cms-support@egov.com> 

Date: 8/7/2015 11:36:38 AM 

To: "governorvt@state.vt.us" <governorvt@state.vt.us> 

Cc:  

Subject: Form submission from: Send a Message to Governor Peter Shumlin 

 

Hello Governor Shumlin. 

There is going to be a "Swanton Wind Fair" on Rocky Ridge Road in Swanton off  



of Rt 105 on August 22, 2015. This event is going to be 1pm to 4pm with  

proposed wind energy, wildlife, water, and human health experts on site in  

regards to consideration for "appropriate" sites for industrial wind  

turbines. Additionally this is an opportunity for folks in the area to learn  

what all vermonters, especially in the Town of Swanton should know. For more 

information, please email our group at swantonridge@gmail.com, phone:  

802-528-5242, or visit the www.swantonwindvt.org web site. I'm attempting to  

include a flyer for this event in hopes that you might be interested in this  

event or even provide us your thoughts on this very important concern for  

many in the area. Thank you for your time. Have a wonderful weekend. 

Sincerely, 

Kevin Nichols 

From: "The Official Website of the Governor of Vermont" <vt-cms-support@egov.com> 

Date: 8/19/2015 12:27:43 AM 

To: "governorvt@state.vt.us" <governorvt@state.vt.us> 

Cc:  

Subject: Form submission from: Send a Message to Governor Peter Shumlin 

Hi Peter, 

I really need to speak with you.....I live within a half mile of the Swanton 

Wind Project. Every one is laying this in your lap. All of our discussions  

and research with other Wind Project adjacent neighbors in VT, tell us not 

to let this happen. 

I have sent multiple emails to you via Shana Trombley, with no response. 

Thank you in advance for getting back to me..... 

Patricia Rainville 

From: "marybushey " <marybushey > 

Date: 9/16/2015 1:14:01 PM 

To: "Office of the Governor" <governorvt@state.vt.us> 

Cc:  

Subject: Re: 16,231 Jobs 

Funny -- I receive my electricity from Swanton Village, a hydro plant -- clean energy and I've not seen a 

decrease in my bill.  

However, "clean energy" Swanton Wind project planned for a ridgeline nearby threatens to destroy the 

peace, beautiful surroundings and property value of my cottage at Fairfield Pond. AND, the power will 



not be helping out here in Franklin County as the developer has already contacted VEPI, in Manchester, 

VT, to purchase any power generated by these 500 ft industrial wind turbines (7 of them!). How would 

you like to view these dirty contributions to "clean energy" from your front window!  

My husband and I are both in our seventies and have no interest in living with the "disco" lights -- some 

red, some white -- which will be sending out beacons from these 500 ft industrial wind turbines, and 

reflecting across the water because we are the unlucky people whose cottages are on the eastern side 

of Fairfield Pond.  

So we are going to be hit twice: Once from our Swanton home on Route 207 in view of the western 

slope of Rocky Ridge and ALSO from our  

cottage on the Eastern side of Fairfield Pond. We can look forward to disturbed sleep from the lights, 

reflections off the water and sound waves affecting our health because we will be down wind of these 

disgraceful "clean energy" machines. And the State of Vermont could not care less because there is a 

clean energy goal for 2050.  

Sincerely,  

Mary H. Bushey  

a sad senior citizen 
















































































































































































